












ACCOMPLISHMENTS IN 2007 
 
The Housing Trust Fund Advisory Board and its Technical Review Finance 
Subcommittees worked together to accomplish the following in 2007: 
 

• The Board’s first goal was to create an application form.   
 

At the board’s April 2007 meeting, Ald. Murphy offered a proposed draft 
application form and the board members reviewed, revised and, came up 
with a final version.  That final version was approved at the Board’s June 12, 
2008 meeting. (APPENDIX C) 

 
• The second goal was to create a scoring measure.  

 
The full board deferred this task to the Technical Review Subcommittee.   
 
The Technical Review Subcommittee at its May 11, 2007 and May 31, 2007, 
meetings created a proposed scoring sheet and it was then reviewed, revised 
and approved by the full board at its June 12, 2007 meeting. (APPENDIX 
C) 

 
• The Director of the Community Development Grants Administration 

prepared a list of Administrative Policies and Procedures for the Housing 
Trust Fund and the board approved those at its September 9, 2007 meeting. 
(APPENDIX D) 

 
• At the board’s May 22, 2007 meeting, the board decided that the first round 

of funding would go to brick and mortar projects only. 
 
• In September of 2007 a request for proposal (application) process began and 

the due date for that first round of applications was set for October 10, 2007. 
 

1. The first round of request for proposals brought in 21 applications.  
 
2. In October 2007, each of the Technical Review Subcommittee members 
began reviewing and scoring the applications. The members would each 
bring their completed scoring sheets to a subcommittee meeting, which will 
take place in January 2008, where their scores will be compiled and 
calculated to come up with a final score for each of the applications.  The 
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